

Our Ref: ABR/KJ/2015/110

Fox Street Derby DE1 2LF

Telephone 01332 204040

Fax Email 01332 371867 post@landau-forte.org.uk

Website www.landau-forte.org.uk

25 April 2016

Dear parents and carers.

Parking on Fox Street at the end of the College day

I am writing to ask for your support in alleviating the parking problems that are occurring outside the front of the College on Fox Street at the end of each day. If you collect your child in a car from Fox Street I am sure you will share my frustrations.

If you have to collect your child up from Fox Street please observe the parking restrictions and road safety. The road quickly becomes grid locked and we are concerned about the safety of our students. Students who wish to cross Fox Street have to walk out into the road between parked cars, limiting visibility. Because of this we are engaging support from the Police Safer Neighbourhoods team at the end of the day to help ensure student safety.

We appreciate that there is limited space for waiting for your sons and daughters but we would ask that, if possible, you car share with other families or arrange to meet your child on an adjacent street.

I am aware that commuters are using the College turning circle for parking, reducing spaces for waiting parents. This is something that we are addressing with Derby City Council and the Police Safer Neighbourhoods team.

Thank you for your continued support in this matter.

Yours faithfully

Alison Brannick

Principal

Landau Forte Charitable Trust A company limited by guarantee

Registered in England No. 2387916